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Dear Parents, 

WORLD ENVIRONMENT DAY – 05 June 
During prayers we have linked our values to caring for our environment in preparation for World Environment Day. 
This week we have been speaking about plastic and the damage the use of plastic has on our environment, especially the 
oceans.  Plastic straws were discussed and the boys have been made aware of the availability of bamboo and metal 
straws.  We also discussed the discovery of an enzyme, which was “discovered” by mistake, that is breaking down PET 
plastic (from the University of Portsmouth, UK).  This caused much excitement amongst our boys. 
Part of the Environment Day will be to launch a collection of plastics towards the making of owl houses from recycled 
plastic.  The boys are very aware, at this stage, and we ask that you take time to discuss this element of our environment 
with your son. 
 

GRADE COFFEE MORNINGS 
Thank you to the parents from Grade 0-2 who joined me for “Stop, Start, Continue” discussions during the first Fridays of 
this term.  These conversations are always valuable and help to ensure our boys’ days at school are happy. 
 

DID YOU KNOW? 
The maximum RDA (recommended daily allowance) for sugar for a child aged 7 to 11 
years is 6 teaspoons a day. 
 

 A 200ml Ceres Apple Juice contains around 3 teaspoons of sugar. 

 600ml Powerade contains around 8.8 teaspoons of sugar. 

 

How much sugar are we giving children in one drink?  
Read the label: 
To calculate the number of teaspoons of sugar, divide the number of grams of total sugar by 4.  
For example:  If a 500ml drink has 60 grams of sugar, divide 60 by 4. That equals 15 teaspoons of sugar! 

 
COFFEE MORNING – BIOKINETICS 
   Date: Thursday, 14 June 
   Time: 7:30-8:30 
   Venue: JP Girls Hall 
Please do join us for this valuable talk. 
 

COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP 
Parents are reminded that we continually need volunteers to assist at Diepsloot Combined School on a Tuesday morning.  
Due to illness we often require extra support in winter. 

 
GOLDEN MOMENT 
A Grade 0 boy visited the Bike Park over the weekend.  He had a plaster on his knee and told me that his bike had tripped 
over a stone and he fell! 
 
Stay warm and have a lovely weekend. 
Warm regards, 
 
Kenda Melvill-Smith 

THROUGH THE KEYHOLE 
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************************* 
FORTHCOMING EVENTS 
Saturday 02 June 
19:00            CHOC fundraising evening, Rivonia recreation club 

Monday 04 June 
12:00             Grade 2 Choir practise during break 

Tuesday 05 June 
WORLD ENVIRONMENT DAY 
8:30               DCS 

Wednesday 06 June  
8:00                 Chapel (birthdays 04-10 June)      
13:00-13:30    Grade 2 Choir 

Thursday 07 June 
7:30                 Grade 2 Choir practise 

Friday 08 June 
Anti-Bullying Show for JP boys 

 

ST PETER'S PREP SCHOOLS BUS SERVICE INFORMATION 
Due to much interest from last week's Bus Service Survey, we need to move to the next stage of 
gathering information so that we can contact you to make arrangements for the morning Bus 
Service.  
Please click on the link to fill in your details: 

https://goo.gl/forms/q7ZzUWZTFqCkE3762 
 

 
REMINDER: CLOTHING COLLECTION FOR CIVVIES DAY – 15 JUNE 
For our Civvies Day (Friday, 15 June), we are collecting clothes for the HLALISEKANI PLAYGROUP.  
Please drop donations in the Vestry of the Chapel.  All sizes of clothing will be gratefully received.  St Mark’s Anglican Church will 
distribute the adult clothing. 
Your support for this initiative would be greatly appreciated.   
Blessings 
Kamohelo Kotsi (Assistant Chaplain)  
 

PA NEWS 
PAVER PLAQUES  
A PAVER PLAQUE is a timeless reminder of your son's years at St Peter's Boys Prep School. This brass plaque is engraved with your son's 
details and is placed in the quad outside Dodson Hall – The Old Boys Quad.  
 
Should you wish to order, please click on the link and complete the Google order form. 
https://goo.gl/forms/eZGieDiKQnfdyzWu2 
 

Examples of plaques available to order: 

   
 

COFFEE MACHINES REMINDER 
Coffee machines are available in the pavilions for parents who would like to enjoy a cup.  The cost of the 
coffee is NOW R15 A CUP.  
There is also complimentary tea and instant coffee available in case you are not able to pay for the 
machine coffees.  Please note that this is based on an honesty system, and at the moment we are noticing 
that only 80% of the coffees are being paid for.  
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************************* 
Due to an unfortunate spate of theft, as well as to not everyone paying for the coffee, we are moving to a completely cashless system. 
COFFEE WILL NOW BE PAID FOR VIA SNAPSCAN ONLY. Simply scan the barcode and follow the instructions on the app.   
If you do not have the app, please use our complimentary Wi-Fi to download it and you can use immediately.  
We thank you for your support. 
 

SOCCER DAY – 16 JUNE, REGISTER BY 13 JUNE 
 

 
 

Click on this LINK to register: https://goo.gl/forms/QKJpQ9xaDPsGg5uY2 
 

SECOND HAND SHOP – VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Opening time: Wednesday 07:00 to 08:00 
The Second Hand Shop is proving to be a popular option for many parents. 

We are looking for a few more volunteers to assist with the shop during opening time. 

We would also like to start providing second hand sporting equipment (cricket bats, hockey sticks, tennis racquets etc.) 

Please contact Carol Sithole on carol.sithole1977@gmail.com or on 072 226 8599 if you are able to help. 
 
 

WINTER WARMERS 
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************************* 
CHARITY EVENT – THIS SATURDAY – 02 JUNE! 

 
 
OTHER COMMUNITY EVENTS 
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